



WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 10th January 2013
Present  
Cllrs: J Anderson, R Chitty,  B Dent, P Hollox, J Morton, G Spicer, P Smith (Chair),
2 members of the public,



Clerk – S Goodwin
Councillor Chitty checked the accounts before the meeting 

149/12 Apologies for absence 
S Crumpler, R Rockcliffe (CC)
150/12 Minutes of the meetings held on 13 December
Subject to Cllr Morton being added to item 134/12and having been circulated previously, it was proposed and accepted that the minutes be agreed 
151/12 Public Speaking

It was agreed that meeting be adjourned for members of public to speak 

Footpath construction between Church Road and Toll Bar Corner
Meeting restarted
152/12 Co-option of Councillor
No applications had been received

153/12 Matters Arising
53/12
Pound area has now been registered with Land Registry and final invoice received from solicitor
69/12
Draw for remaining Jubilee coins had been carried out at Christmas Cracker and those coins not yet 
collected by recipients will be delivered by Cllr Chitty and Cllr Spicer 

143/12
Cllr Spicer had prepared a Risk Assessment for forthcoming works to be carried out by councillors in 
the cemetery.  Arrangements were made for the work to be completed 12 January and risk assessment 
was passed to clerk

154/12 Correspondence
a
Anonymous letter received which was not read out and was dealt with as per standing orders.  ie No 
action to be taken
b
Norfolk Waste Site Specific Allocations LDD and Minerals Site Specific Allocations LDD update 
received
c
NCC Waste Summit – invitation to meeting 7th February at Norwich City Football Club

155/12 
Highways
a
Required pot-hole repairs notified to clerk who will inform highways.  
b
Police will be monitoring speeds in Park Crescent at ‘school run’ times, as often as they can and 
dependent 
upon the  findings will make recommendations later in the year
c
Dykes belonging to A Pruden in Burnt Lane are giving cause for concern as water is not draining 
away.  Highways agency is aware of the problem and is taking appropriate action.   Concern was 
also expressed about beet lorries using this lane in an inconsiderate manner 

d
Bids invited for a portion of £100,000 being made available by NCC to small improvements.  
Closing date is 30 March 2013
156/12 Speedwatch

Local signs are to be erected and speed checks to be carried out as soon as possible

157/12 Incinerator
Information received and to be circulated concerning Planning Inquiry Administration Services concerning NCC Waste Site Specific Allocations Local Plan to which PC had sent a comment re proposed Saddlebow incinerator
158/12 Cemetery
Research had been conducted by councllors concerning wording and administration of increased fees for ‘non-parishioners’.  Cllr. Dent read a selection to council and alternatives were discussed.  It was agreed that the regulations needed to be clear cut and not to be at the discretion of the PC.  

Wording to be  ‘All interment charges are trebled for anyone not registered at the time of death as a resident of  Magdalen.   However, if a resident has been required to move out of the area for medical care or to a nursing home within the last ?  years due to ill-health, a single fee would apply.  Proof of previous residency, need for medical care and date of move would be required by the Parish Clerk with the Notice of Interment. It is the responsibility of the family or Funeral Director to provide this
information, failure to do so will result in the payment of treble fees’.
That 4 years be the period of time that the deceased was no longer resident in the village and for single fees to be charged (subject to proof of residence as above)

Prop. – Cllr Chitty
2nd  - Cllr Anderson
Agreed
159/12 
2013 Annual Parish Meeting

Meeting to take place before Parish Council meeting on 11 April.  Advertising to be in Eagre News and on website.  Eagre News to be asked if PC could ‘buy’  or be given advertising space in Spring issue or alternatively if they would consider delivering a leaflet with the Spring issue.
160/12 
Allotment and Village Asset reports

Around the village it had been noted by Cllr. Crumpler that Parish Council notice board requires attention.  Plaque for pound area is not on village sign.


On the allotments it had been noted that the dyke is now being cleared by Masons Farms and 
elsewhere the plots appear to be clean and tidy.  Allotment letters from 2 tenants relinquishing 
land and one letter requesting extra land had been received.  It was agreed that tenant requesting 
extra plots should be offered vacant plots thus ensuring rental being paid for plots and no advertising 
costs being incurred.  Another letter complained about a vehicle driving along grass track alongside 
plot 60.  Clerk had enquired and it was a farm vehicle driving on farmland
161/12 
Planning 

None
162/12 
Finance – 
a
Agreed to accept accounts to December 18th
b
Budget items for 2013/2014 were agreed including having to hold monies in reserve for election fees and increased costs should works currently carried out by councillors be carried out by contractors.  Due to changes in Government Council Tax Benefit system, the taxbase for the village was reduced by 29 thus increasing the cost to those properties paying council tax.  For the year 13/14 the grant given to BC by government was being passed to Parish Councils thus providing a cushion but it is in no way guaranteed that this will happen in future years.  Also uncertain is the number of properties to be included in the tax base in future years.  Lengthy discussion took place as to the Parish Council requirements for future years particularly if proposed ‘capping’ of council tax is extended to Parish Councils.  Clerk had recommended a Precept of £14000 with a slight eating into the reserves.   It was eventually agreed that PC would be acting in the best interest of the village if Precept was increased this year when the grant from the BC would lessen the impact rather than delay it to future years when this grant may not be available and that continued use of reserves was not advisable.  Costs are increasing and work commitment of Parish Councils is increasing.
Precept of  £15820 was proposed by Cllr Anderson, seconded by Cllr. Chitty and agreed by all councillors present

c
Agreed cheques be signed and payments approved

163/12 
Councillors Concerns and agenda items

None
164/12 Date of meeting

Next meeting –14 February.  Cllr Chitty to check accounts  before meeting
Meeting closed  9.10 pm
Chairman
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